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Strategic Planning  Oct 2023 
     Planning committee met via phone to discuss upgrading the four 
outside  doors to the Headquarters.  Discussion also included upgrading 
the carpet , desks, waiting area for the inside of the building and 
updating t he large meeting room and kitchen area. We also discussed 
finding a contractor and Past Commander Johnson said he knew a guy 
and he would contact him to see what he could do.   

      We also discussed the funds that were left for the Service Office.   
John stated that he put it in a CD until we could determine what to do 
with the funds.  We tabled this discussion until a later date.    

      With scheduling conflicts since July we are planning on our next 
meeting before Mid Winter. Either by Zoom or in person.     



                                                December 2023 Winter legionnaire Ar�cle        

Department Commander Elliot, thank you for asking me to be your Department Americanism Chairmen. 
By now we all should have been in your schools talking about The Americanism Programs and the 
scholarships that accompany each program. If by chance your post has not been to the school, or 
seeking permission to speak to the various teachers, I ask why not? What is the hold up or excuse as to 
why The Post has not done so, or is that job someone else’s duty? 

Americanism is every member’s job and responsibility not just for one person typically the duty falls to 
The Commander who has all the �me to do these various tasks to make your Legion Post look good. 



 
Baseball Committee Report 

 

October 20, 2023 

 

Prairie Legion Baseball Team from the 1st District sponsored by Swisher Post 671 made it to the 
American Legion World Series in Shelby, NC. where they played three Games in the World Series 
losing all three. They competed very well.  Prairie made it to the World Series by winning the State 
Tournament held in May, where Kameron Volz from Prairie was awarded the Earl H. Proctor & Esther 
J. Proctor Most Valuable Player of the tournament. They went on to Great Lakes Regional 
Tournament in Midland, MI where they won the regional by going undefeated. Maddux Frese was 
awarded the Most Valuable player of the tournament. 
 
Mike Weber was appointed the Department Baseball Chairman by Department Commander Stanley 
Elliot. Thank you to Richard Meiners for many years of services as the Department Baseball 
Chairman. 

The site and dates for the 2024 State Tournament are to be determined.  If any Post in the 2nd District 
wants to Host the State tournament or sponsor a team please visit the Iowa Legion website  
https://www.ialegion.org/baseball/ 
or contact me. 
 
Mike Weber 
2nd District Baseball Chairman 
Ph. 563-590-4993, 
Email: mjweber1@bernardtel.com. 
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